TOWN OF FRANKLIN

MUNICIPAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST

June 22, 2016
Minutes
Present were Judy Pfeffer, Maxine Kinhart, Chris Vericker, Jeffrey Nutting, Trustees
Financials 

Balance in the Housing Trust is 
$ 862,113.04

Add
(172 King St. sale)

$ 185,000.00

Subtract (Arlington & Beaver exp.)
$  -10,000.00






____________

Balance



$ 1,037,113.04

Senior Housing
Eaton Place – current senior housing on 5 acres. We are looking at building more senior housing behind Eaton Place.  The original RFP for Eaton Place required a Master Plan for the whole site. It called for low income housing at Eaton Place and moderate income housing behind. The 22 acre parcel was given to the Town of Franklin by a vote of the school committee. 
Second parcel consists of 16.899 acres and is valued at $97,700. 

Our percentage of affordable housing on the Subsidized Housing List is 9.56% and 11,350 housing units as of 3/14/16. As of now we are 50 units short. Next census will increase our housing units beyond what we will be able to produce to increase the SHI.

Should we give 5 acres for senior housing and keep 12?

Judy stated that Town Council should give the entire parcel to the Housing Trust. 

Jon Jewell had indicated that the Housing Trust would need to put cash in at $500,000. After this balance in the Trust Fund would be about $500,000. Need more revenue.

If we ask for the whole parcel, then that would leave the Town Council out of the equation as far as any trouble with neighbors.

Suggestion that we have Tri-County build another house.  We are breaking even on the 15 Beaver Court house.

Motion to ask the Town Council to transfer the remaining land behind Eaton Place to the Housing Trust – Judy Pfeffer.  Second by Jeff Nutting

Will be on Town Council Agenda, July 13.

Jeff does not want to front the money.  Chris Vericker asked if we could start on the back piece? Have a surveyor come up with a plan on action.  Jeff said it will require a 40B application for all the land. Could include requirement that road be built.  Jeff stated that we need a new master plan and Trust will pay for it. There are wetlands at the top of the hill.  Could possibly get 4 lots to build housing or sell to finance. We want affordability in perpetuity

Motion by Jeff Nutting to adjourn. Second by Chris Vericker. Vote Unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 6:18 pm. 
Submitted by Maxine Kinhart, Trustee
attachments

